Fixtures Secretary Report 2020

It obviously proved a strange season with friendly fixtures.

We had all our friendlies sorted only for Covid to strike and then when we got the go ahead to start ~ we were looking to confirm fixtures, find alternatives for those who weren’t playing this year, and also extend our friendly fixtures to the end of September.

The Sunday friendlies we did have worked well with no teas and the success of the games saw 3 matches go down to the final ball of the match.

I have to thank Kev for his persevering in finding 3rd team friendly fixtures all through September.

The Woodhouse Trophy was played over 3 games per side and saw Sway lift the Trophy. Our guys finished 2nd winning 2 and losing one game. Stand out performance Billy Parry’s 6 wkt haul vs Fawley.
2021 Fixtures are all sorted with the Woodhouse over 6 games each. We have a full calendar but there are gaps at Hythe left for Ladies games and SPL T20 Matches.

Lucas Day is booked in for Sunday 2nd May

Woody ~ 30th May & Fete 31st May

Groundman’s Report
What a crazy season for looking after the square.

With some excellent help in pre-season ~ we were able to get 40 hours pre-season rolling in on both squares and were all set and ready to go when Covid struck.

As usual our problem was the outfield and around the square where leaves collect.

I think had the season gone ahead as normal we would have had problems with the SPL.

We maintained the square during Covid in the hope of cricket but then got struck by two diseases on the square. The 2nd was especially worrying as Burrowing Clover spread across the square caused by birds spit or droppings. The clover spread quickly, with the stems going underground and it wasn’t long before we had it on all 8 pitches.

To solve this, we had to selective weed kill the whole square and then fertilize it with a seaweed abstract. Any way, it got rid of 90% of the problem and the rest was scarified out. Despite this the pitches seemed to play better, and par scores were 225-250

I would like to thank Paul Wastell & Kev McCarthy for their help on a Friday afternoon in getting the ground ready. Steve Rollinson for his help at Blackfield and Tony O’Connor pre-season.

I received excellent help putting the square to bed this year ~ Thanks to Rolly, Kev, Mike, Andy & Chalky

